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 Minutes of a meeting of the City of Brechin and District Community Council held on Tuesday 2ndMay 2017 in the Brechin Community Campus.
Susan Barr took the chair and welcomed the attendees.
Present
Susan Barr, Paul Wright, David Dewar, Jim Sherrit. Jill Scott and Eric Gray.

Councillor Myles (Angus Council). 

Apologies for Absence

There were no apologies intimated.
Minutes of Last Meeting

It was proposed by Jim Sherrit, seconded by Paul Wright, that the minutes of the meeting held on 4th April 2017 be adopted as a true and accurate record.
Matters Arising
· Recycling. It was reported that a further meeting had been had with the Environmental Waste Matter Manger of Angus Council who advised that as from 24th July the Brechin Skip Site would only be open for two mid-week half days and two full days at the weekend.
· Social Media. Susan Barr said she had contacted the Community Liaison Officer at Angus Council who recommended that we develop a Social Media Policy. The Community Liaison Officer also recommended that no further action be taken in the matter of the Community Council member who had allegedly posted offensive material of Facebook.
· Campus Lets.
The secreatsy had contacted the Community Liaison Officer who said that any costs the Community Council incurred from Angus Alive for room rental would be met by Angus Council

· Dog Fouling Bags.
Jill Scott she had obtained 10,000 dog fouling bags for the £100.00 the Community council had agreed to invest in this project. These would be handed over as soon as they are received.
Police Update  .

There were no Police Officers present but a report had been sent. There were 7 crimes reported in the Brechin Area from 25th March till 24th April with about 30% of these being Road Traffic offenses. There is a slight problem with thefts from sheds,garages etc and the Police recommend that owners make sure these buildings are secure. Regular patrols are being carried out in the Public Park/ wards road area as a number of youth related calls being received. Parking offenses are being dealt with and Community Wardens will take over these duties in the near future.

Councillors Update.  
Councillor Myles said there was nothing to report as with the Council Elections later this week Angus Council was in limbo. It was agree to invite the newly elected Councillors to the next meeting.

Proposal to Co-opt New Members.
Jim Sherrit said that Mark Arbuthnot, George Garden and John Cavanagh have expressed an interest in joining the Community Council. This will be formalised at the next meeting.
Reports .
· Convenor. Susan Barr said that her report had been covered in the Agenda.
· Secretary. Eric Gray said he continued to keep all members informed with all correspondence being circulated. 
· Treasurer Jill Scott said the Community Council was in good heart financially. The accounts were being inspected ready for the AGM. It was agreed we would continue the Community Coucil Insurance Policy.
· Planning Contact. Paul wright said there is an application before Angus Council to establish a food bank and Community Pantry in St Davids Street. The Community Council is supportive of this. 
AOCB.

The Inch Preservation and Maintenance Society ( IMPS)  will shortly sign a lease to take over the Astro Turf Pitch and the disused toilets at the Inch. Funding will be required to refurbish the toilets and repair the Astro Turf. The paddling pool will hopefully be open in time for the school holidays. Picnic tables will be installed near the paddling pool.
A member of the public Mr Mike Gauld said he was proposing to open the “Green Shed” at the old Leisure Centre as Café. He planned to fence the area off and install tables and seating. Electric and water would need to be reconnected. Hower his plans were being held up Angus Council delaying in signing the lease. Councillor Myles suggested that after the Elections Mr Gauld contact the Local Councillors.

Date of Next Meeting.

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday  6th June at 7.00pm in the Community Campus.
There being no further business Susan thanked the attendees and closed the meeting at 7.45pm.
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